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Dear Old Boys,

The School’s celebrations for its 80th 
Anniversary have passed the half way 
mark already.  In 2011, besides the usual 
School Opening Mass and Speech/Prize 
Giving Day, a special Jubilee Mass was 
held on 2 December 2011 in the Catholic 
Cathedral, celebrated by the Bishop 
John Tong with all students, staff and 
Brothers, together with guests, Old Boys, 
and friends of La Salle.  

The School then hosted a Family Fun 
Day and Open Day on 18 December, 
attended by hundreds of children and 
their parents, enjoying game stalls, 
displays in classrooms, food booths and 
entertainment. 

Brother Steve’s 2020 Plans

Besides the celebrations, in support of 
Brother Steve’s plans for the School 
towards Year 2020, the La Salle 
Foundation has spearheaded a Fund 
Raising Drive aiming for no less than 
HK$20 Million(M).  Our so-called 

“new” school building is already a 30 
year old structure, and with many of 
its facilities just as old as the school 
building, students today are not enjoying 
up-to-date teaching facilities as Old Boys 
who studied in LSC did in the 1980s and 
1990s.  These include infrastructure, 
teaching and sports equipment, and 
computer networks, software and 
hardware.

In order to equip the School for our current 
and future Lasallians, some HK$40M is 
needed.  The La Salle Foundation has 
maintained around $20M in reserves, 
thus the Fund Raising drive would need 
to raise at least another HK$20M to pay 
for all the developments planned for the 
School.  

The 888 Donation Plan

In one of the efforts to raise HK$20M 
for LSC, a 888 Donation plan has been 
launched, where the Foundation invites 
donors to contribute HK$888 per month 
for a period of 12 months, collectively 
donating $10,656.  We appeal to Old 
Boys to take up this initiative, to pull 
your weight to reach the target amount.  
To raise half of the $10M target, we 
only need 940 Old Boys to take part 
in this program, which we believe is a 
very achievable target.  Please don’t wait 
or look around.  Sign up and be one of 
them!

Fund Raising Walkathon – 22 April

The next major event coming up is a 
Walkathon on 22 April, a Spring Sunday 
morning.  Further details can be found 
in the attached 80th Jubilee special.  We 
hope many of you and your families can 
join this meaningful and comfortable 
walk with fellow Lasallians, parents, 
teachers and Brothers to raise funds for 
LSC.  

Education Symposium in LSC – 
5 May

Next in the 80th Anniversary agenda is 
an exciting Education Symposium to be 
held in LSC on Saturday, 5 May.  The 
topic is aptly “Mobile Learning: IT in the 
Teaching and Learning Process”.  

80th Anniversary Gala Dinner – 
12 May 

Last but not least will be the Anniversary 
Gala dinner on 12 May in the HK 
Convention and Exhibition Center.  Check 

out all the details in the accompanied 
80th  Jubilee special, and order your 
tables right away.

Remembering our War Dead 

The month December was not only 
when LSC informally opened 80 years 
ago.  At the 10th Anniversary of LSC in 
December 1941, the School was ceased 
by a bitter battle against the Japanese 
attackers, which not only saw the then 
Governor surrendered to the Japanese, 
but also resulted in over 20 Lasallians 
and Josephians (St Joseph’s College Old 
Boys) losing their lives while defending 
Hong Kong.  The OBA is honoured to 
publish an article detailing our War Dead, 
written by Elden Lai (82), a member of 
the OBA Heritage Subcommittee.  Please 
check the relevant section inside for the 
link to the article.

In addition, LSCOBA took part in the HK 
Remembrance Day Service in November 
and the Canadian Remembrance Day 
Service in December.  Please see the 
separate coverage of these events in this 
newsletter.

Obituaries 

We are saddened to report the passing 
of two faithful Lasallians.  First, we ask 
for prayers for our OBA Past President 
Dr Lawrence Chan Siu Hung who 
passed away peacefully on 13 October 
2011 after becoming bed ridden for 
several years.  Lawrence served the 
OBA as President from 1976 to 1979, 
during which the old school building 
and dome were demolished to give 
way to a new campus.  Our prayers for 
Dr Chan’s eternal rest with God, and 
sincere condolences to his family. 

Mr Chan Chau Mo, former PE Master of 
LSC passed away on 27 January 2012.   
Please see the separate section in this 
newsletter for Mr Chan’s obituary.

I look forward to meeting many of 
you in the coming School Anniversary 
celebration events and other regular 
OBA events.

Mark Huang (85)
President 2011-12
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Happy Hour with Brother Steve 
and Father Stephen Chow 
A happy hour gathering was held in the Thursday evening of 8 December 
2011 at Club Lusitano in Central.  The over three dozen Old Boys were 
joined by Brother Steve Hogan, LSC Principal, and Father Stephen 
Chow of the Jesuits, which runs the two Wah Yan Colleges in Kowloon 
and Hong Kong as well as the Ricci Hall of The University of Hong 
Kong.  

Brother Steve started the evening with a summary 
of the latest developments and plans of the College 
and discussed with the Old Boys different ways to 
support our Alma Mater.  Father Stephen Chow then 
gave an introduction of The Society of Jesus’ plan to 
establish a Jesuit Liberal Arts College in Hong Kong, 
very much to the interests of many Old Boys.  The 
lively discussions continued at the Club’s restaurant 
with a dozen or so Old Boys joining the OBA President 
Mark Huang and Brother Steve for some very nice 
traditional Portuguese dinner.

Patrick Ho (87)

On Saturday, 5 November 2011, Old 
Boys and their family members and 
friends, altogether 50 people, gathered 
outside the Kowloon Tong MTR 
station - the usual place - and boarded 
two 29-seater buses to Tai Mo Shan.  
It was the visit to the Doppler Weather 
Radar Station of the Hong Kong 
Observatory.  The radome appeared 
majestically as the buses ascended 
the hilly terrain.  The Observatory’s 
Ass i s t an t  Di rec to r  Sharon Lau 
explained that the compound supporting 
the radar was designed in the form of 
a 四合院.  The first busload of visitors 
was shown the transmitter and receiver 
equipment before being taken up the 
stairs to the glass room beneath the 
rotating antenna.  There the scientific 
officers’ detailed explanation of the 

Doppler principle was so captivating 
that the audience, including about 15 
children, remained in the nothing-
to-see-room for 20 minutes without 
wandering away.  Meanwhile the 
second busload of visitors was shown 
some historically significant typhoon 
radar images because there was no 
sign of clouds within a 500 km radius 
of Hong Kong and the real-time 
images were literally "clear as the 
sky".  After taking a group photo, the 
whole gang climbed a short steep road 
to the trigonometric station depicting 
the highest point of Hong Kong, at 
957m or 3,140 feet next to the Civil 
Aviation Department’s radar.  Some 
of us tried to take photos in front of 
the third radar in the vicinity, but were 
quickly prohibited from doing so by 

military personnel.  After thanking and 
presenting the souvenir flag to Sharon, 
the group then descended to the Tai 
Mo Shan Rotary Park.  The subsequent 
picnic lunch included a sandwich, a 
salad, a pack of chips and a bottle 
of freshly squeezed orange juice for 
each participant.  Much chit-chat and 
mingling was achieved during that hour 
and a half of relaxing rest.  Most of the 
participants were then dropped off at 
the Kowloon Tong MTR station with 
the remainder taken back to La Salle 
College to help out with the Interview 
Workshop for F.6 and F.7 boys in the 
afternoon.

Gordon Fong (76)
Professional Network Subcommittee
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Interview Workshop for Form 6 and 7 Students

Jointly organised by the OBA and the 
LSC Careers Guidance Team, this annual 
workshop helped students to prepare for 
their university admission interviews in 
April 2012.  It was held in the Saturday 
afternoon of 5 November 2011 and 
55 Old Boys, both senior ones as well 
as younger university undergraduates, 
came back to the School as interviewers 
and shared their interview experience.  
This is also a special academic year, so 
called double cohort year, with both F.6 
students (first batch of graduates under 3-
3-4 system) and F.7 students (last batch 
of graduates taking the HKAL exams) 
entering the universities at the same time 
in the fall of 2012. 

A total of 180 students participated 
in 28 mock group interviews for 
the following faculties: Accounting, 
Architecture, Business & Finance, 
Dentistry, Engineering, Law, Medicine, 
Pharmacy, Physiotherapy, Science and 
Social Sciences.  There was also a 
General Group to cater for those targeting 
faculties other than those listed above. 

Two weeks before the workshop, the 
students were lectured on interview 
skills during their form masters’ classes.  
They were asked to attend the mock 

interviews fully dressed up just like 
the real ones.  Two or three senior Old 
Boys worked together as the faculty 
panel and interviewed the students 
groups. Resembling the real interviews, 
each student was asked to do a self-
introduction and a topic was then given 
for group discussions.

The theme of this year’s workshop 
was “LSC”, an acronym for LOVE, 
SUITABILITY and CAPABILITY, the 
three key words that we advised the 
students to bear in mind while preparing 
their self-introduction.  Love – express 
why he loves the career and what visions, 
inspirations, dreams and goals he has for 
his career life.  Suitability – elaborate 
how and why his personality, interests 
and career orientation are suitable 
for the chosen studies and career.  
Capability – highlight his strengths, 
skills, achievements in academic and 
extracurricular activities that are relevant 
to his future studies and career and how 
these capabilities can enhance his studies 
and career performance.

Students were advised to demonstrate 
good attitude throughout the interview 
process, ie impress the interviewers by 
showing that they are highly motivated 

and prepared to get admitted to the applied 
faculty and become a professional. This 
could be reflected in punctuality, dressing 
up properly, a well prepared self-
introduction, good communication with 
interviewers/interviewees and raising 
proper questions during interviews. 

The students were assessed in terms of 
their appearance, attire, sitting posture, 
speaking and interaction skills and eye 
contact.  At the end of the interview, 
the Old Boys evaluated each student’s 
performance and advised them how 
to improve at the real interviews.  We 
also helped them fine-tune their self-
introductions and the questions they 
would raise at the real interviews.  It 
was also an opportunity for students to 
seek guidance in career planning and 
prospects from the Old Boys.  After the 
interviews, we gathered together for a 
common sharing session for everyone to 
get more comments and advices.

We would like to thank Ms Florence 
Chow (Careers Mistress), her Careers 
Team and the following Old Boys for 
their time and effort in helping our 
younger brothers.  All the best to the 
boys and we wish them every success 
with their real interviews.
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LSCOBA Happy Hour Gathering @Psychic Jack
A happy hour gathering was held on Thursday, 24 November 2011 at our “new” 
venue, Psychic Jack Lounge on Wyndham Street, Central.  It was a perfect occasion 
for Lasallians and friends to relax with a pint of chilled beer or a glass of white-wine 
spritzer to wind down not only a whole week of work, but also a busy and challenging 
year!  It was encouraging to see more than 50 Old Boys and friends, some new faces 
and more familiar ones, all got along very well. 

Special thanks to Stephen Hui (83) and Lawrence Ho (83) for introducing us to such 
a nice venue and thanks very much for the free finger foods!

We all look forward to the next gathering! Stay tuned.

Eric Chow (00)
Recreation Subcommittee 

Business and Finance:
Wilson Wai (74) Conrad Lam (79) Dennis Wong (81) Marquis Lui (88) Boris Kwok (92) Andy Chan (02)
Kenny Sham (02) Jason Ma (04) Arnold Chan (06) Felix Leung (06) Rankie Wong (06) Jason Ho (06)
Alfred Lam (07) Baldwin Hui (07) Jonathan Chu (07) Ng Pak Yin (07) Owen Poon (08)

Law:
Dominic Wai (80) Vitus Leung (80) Randy Shek (88) Gere Sit (92) Edmund Chan (94) Eric Chow (00)
Martin So (04) Alvin Chan (07) Henry Hung (10)

Accounting:
Alan Lui (79) Peter Koo (82) Chester Ho (83) Patrick Ho (87) Sebastian Hon (87) Patrick Lee (07)

Dentistry/Medicine/Nursing:
Dr Raymond Li (77) Dr Henry Kwok (84) Jimmy Lai  (06) Poon Chun Pang (07) Wilson Au (07) Wilfred Ling (08)

Architecture:
Gordon Fong (76) Sonie Wong (01) Vincent Choi (06) Lee Him Shun (08)

Pharmacy/Physiotherapy:
Winham Lok (79) Peter Tam (91) Kenneth Cheung (93) Hung Wai Him (04)

Social Sciences:
Simon Lai (81) Kennon Tam (98) Ken Suen (06) Marcus Ko (08)

Engineering:
KC Ng (70) Steve Mok (83) Vincent Hau (07)

Science
Sidney Fung (79) Timothy Tam (94)

Alan Lui (79)
Stanley Shum (79)
Simon Lai (81)
Student Affairs Subcommittee

KC Ng (70) Steve Mok (83) Vincent Hau (07)
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Lasallians at Canadian Remembrance Day Service
On 4 December 2011, one student representative from each LSC uniform group joined Elden Lai (82), Mark Huang (85) and 
Principal Brother Steve at the Canadian Remembrance Day Service in Sai Wan.  The service was a moving one with first hand 
sharings from a Canadian soldier who fought in the battle, and students from the Canadian International School playing an active 
role.  

After the service, our students also heard from Elden and myself about the life stories of those Lasallian War Dead whose names 
are commemorated on that cemetery’s walls. 

Mark Huang (85)

LSCOBA at the HK Remembrance Day Service
LSCOBA representatives attended the annual Hong Kong Remembrance Day Service at the Cenotaph in Central on 13 November 
2011. We were joined by Nancy Maxwell Wong, the sister of one of our War Dead, Ronald Douglas Maxwell, who died on 23 
December 1941. At the service, we remembered and prayed for all who perished during the First and Second World War, but more 
importantly for us to remember those Lasallians and St Joseph’s College Old Boys, Teachers and a Brother.

We believe this is the first time the OBA took part in this service and we hope to make this a regular event to remember Hong 
Kong’s War Dead, in particular our own.

Mark Huang (85)

Remembering our Lasallian War Dead
Christmas is usually an occasion to celebrate, whether you are a Christian or not.  The 
Christmas day 70 years ago in Hong Kong, however, meant something else.  It was 
the day when Hong Kong formally surrendered to the Imperial Japanese Army, at the 
end of an 18-day battle against the invaders, and the start of 3 years and 8 months of 
suffering for the people of Hong Kong.  

Many men lost their lives during the battle for Hong Kong.  Among them were many 
our own Lasallians.  On the occasion of the 70th anniversary of the fall of Hong Kong 
(December 2011), the Heritage Subcommittee of the OBA has researched and written 
an article in an attempt to record the fates of those Lasallians who perished during the 
battle, and to commemorate the sacrifices they made.  

Please follow this link to read the full article: 
http://www.lscoba.com/news/articles/wardead.html 

War Dead Lasallian Ronald Douglas Maxwell 
(1919-1941).  Ronald was 22 when he 
was killed and his remains are buried in the 
grounds of St John’s Cathedral, Central.



LSCOBA New Year’s Eve Ball 2011 at the HKCEC
- 80’s Disco Night, celebrating the 80 years of La Salle College
Probably the Best and Hottest New Year’s Eve Black Tie party in town!
Following last year’s New Year’s Eve Ball which was a huge 
success with a full house, LSCOBA once again organised the 
Annual Ball on the 31st December, undoubtedly  the most 
special night of the year, in a larger and better venue!!  Unlike 
any other ordinary stranger-filled New Year ball, ours was jam-
packed with Lasallian spirit and comrades who share familiar 
experiences and memories.  We turned the clock back to the 
1980s and relived the strong rhythmed disco feeling with mirror 
balls, disco lights and the greatest hits of that disco era!  It was 
an evening filled with entertainment, free flow of wine, fine 
dining and excellent company. 

We were honoured to have the presence of Brother Thomas, 
Brother Patrick, Brother Steve and Brother Jeff who were 
accompanied by more than 250 Old Boys, families and 
friends.  We were all extremely excited to ring in the New 
Year together and proud to share the beginning of 2012 with 
fellow Lasallians! 

The night started with complimentary pre-dinner cocktail 
reception at 7pm sponsored by Pernod Ricard, and our guests 
enjoyed a glass or two of The Glenlivet Excellence 12YO single 
malt whisky and the sparkling wines to kick start the spectacular 
evening!

At around 8pm, the guests were seated and the VIPs of the 
night marched in with the very well known ‘Thriller’ tune.  Our 
MCs for the night, Ms Winnie Wong and Ricky Chow (03) 
introduced the night and everyone enjoyed a lovely 4-course 
western dinner with superbly funky performances by Jerry Sun 
(04) and his band on stage!

The LSCOBA 80th Anniversary Titanium MasterCard was  
officially launched by our School Principal Brother Steve 
together with LSCOBA President Mark Huang (85).   Followed 
immediately was the much anticipated auction of a bottle of 
1982 Chateau Lafite-Rothschild and one of the luckiest numbers 
of the newest LSCOBA 80th Anniversary Titanium MasterCard.  
The generous winners of the bottle and card number were 

Edmond Lee (97) and David Fong (88), who collectively raised 
over $100,000 for the La Salle Foundation for LSC.  Our special 
thanks to Dr Brian Ho (73) for his big heart in donating the 
bottle to raise funds for the School.

The night continued with the grooviest of all 80s smash hits 
as our guests burned up the dance floor.  A whisky corner was 
also set up by the renowned wine and whisky company Pernod 
Ricard to showcase some of their most prized collections.  Light 
supper buffet was also served for those who wanted a bite (or 
tired of dancing!)  We finally ended the night with an extremely 
enthusiastic rendition of our school song.

Also worth mentioning is that we had altogether 10 tables of 
youngsters and these wonderful young Lasallians did certainly 
make the right choice!  A very warm welcome to all the young 
members, many of whom were first-timers to our Annual Ball, 
and we all hope you can attend LSCOBA events more often. 

My sincerest thank you goes to all the Lasallians who joined  
and contributed to the Ball and I hope you and your guests had 
fun on the very last night of 2011.  I would also like to extend 
my warmest gratitude to our respected sponsors including Issey 
Miyake, Jean Paul Gaultier and JPG MaDame, Shiseido and 
Shiseido MEN and our devoted Old Boy sponsors including 
Nelson Lee (58), Sir David Tang, Lincoln Linn, David Mong 
(79), Alan Lui (79),  Peter Lam (80), Bosco Lam (80),  Hiro 
Keswani (84), John Ma (85), Derrick Fung (85), Sunny Cheung 
(85) and Calvin Lee (00) for their continued support.

Finally, I would also like to express my deepest gratitude to the 
organising committee including Mark Huang (85), Leon Roy 
(85), Terence Mak (97), Ricky Chow (03), Lou Chan (03), 
Gerald Lau (03), Vincent Hau (07) and Claudio Chan (08), 
whose support, efforts and encouragement contributed to the 
success of the event.

Eric Chow (00)
NYE Ball 2011 Chairman
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The 75th Anniversary

The 17th Kowloon (La Salle) Group, established in 1937, is one 
of the earliest scout groups in Hong Kong and the year 2012 
is our 75th anniversary.  The Rover Scout Crew presided by 
Henry Keung (07) has taken the lead to organise a series of 
spectacular events to mark this occasion.

Group Summer Camp (30 June – 2 July)
Representatives from the Rover Scout Crew, Venture Scout 
Unit and Scout Troop will join this 3-day-2-night wild camp 
together with rovers/ventures/scouts from other Lasallian school 
groups.  This will provide a good chance for inter-section 
interactions (e.g. venture/scout paired orienteering) as well as 
section-specific activities (e.g. pioneering for scout troop).  Cub 
Scouts and Grasshoppers will join some inter-section activities 
on the 2nd day of the camp and the campfire that night.

Investiture and Gala Dinner (17 November)
To make the celebration more impressive, we have dedicated 
this day as the reunion day with old boy scouts from abroad.  
We are now extending our open invitation to them through 
this newsletter and will also separately liaise with overseas 
Lasallian Chapters.  The highlight of the day will include the 
75th investiture and an estimated congregation of 350 – 400 
scouts/guests present at the gala dinner in the LSC school 
hall.  It will be a memorable experience when serving and old 
boy scouts of all ages from different parts of the world gather 
together to witness the function.

Souvenirs
Key chains, metal woggles, commemorative stamps and polo 
shirts will be produced as gifts to scouts and related parties or for 
sale.  Furthermore, a commemorative booklet about the Group 
will be published for general information.  Car owners may be 
interested to buy a specially designed car badge for display.

The Annual Investiture

The 74th investiture for scout members of all sections recently 
took place in the LSC school hall.  It was our privilege to have 
honourable guests in attendance: Rev Bro Steve, Principal of 
LSC; Mrs Emily Leung, Principal of LSPS; Mr Lai Kwok 
Wing, Kowloon City District Commissioner, Scout Association 
of Hong Kong and a large number of parents.

Rev Bro Steve congratulated the Seventeeners for their 
remarkable success obtained during the year of centenary 
celebration of the scout movement in Hong Kong.  Lasallian 
scouts should possess the virtues of upholding honesty and 
respect as taught by St. John Baptist de La Salle.  They came 
together like hands and gloves that could not be separated.  
Further to the Scout Promise in which our scouts vowed to do 
their best to do their duty to God, to the country and to help 
other people, Rev Bro Steve encouraged the scouts to observe 

this tradition of La Salle in their journey of life so that they 
would be good men contributing to a good world in which 
they lived.

Chairman Nelson Lee (58) anticipated that the Principal’s goal 
in nurturing more Lasallians as leaders of the community by 
2020 would be materialised.

The Seventeeners are expanding in size, with a strength of 416, 
and in magnitude with the establishment of the Grasshopper 
Ring since 2010.  On the day, 102 scouts were invested.  Our 
scout members are recruited from P.1 as grasshoppers to 
the school levels as rover scouts.  70 scouters in all sections 
are volunteers of teachers, parents and Old Boys.  Group 
committee members are mostly Old Boys, sons of past and 
serving members and a small portion from parents so that the 
committee will hand down from generation to generation.  It 
is for this reason that Old Boys are always welcome to join us 
for the betterment of scouting in La Salle.  If you want to know 
more about us and the details of the reunion day, please contact 
Allan Cheung (93) at alanc_may05@yahoo.com or Philip Yeung 
(93) at yeungszeleung@yahoo.com.hk for details.

Our achievements last year were again assessed through open 
competitions by the Scout Association of Hong Kong.  Mr Lai 
Kwok Wing of the Association had well-said in his speech 
that the 17th Group is one of the best scout groups in Hong 
Kong with a long history and a strong group committee.  It 
is now a complete group with all 5 sections aiming at the 
physical and intellectual development for scouts of all ages.  He 
congratulated the success of the Group and was confident that 
it would continue the great tradition and obtain more brilliant 
results in future.  A summary of the awards and merits is shown 
as follows:

Cub Scout : Golden Bauhinia Award – 12

Scout : Chief’s Scout Award – 2

Scouter Woodbadge Training
Woodbadge award – 6

Scout Association Awards & Merits
Outstanding Group – Silver Award for Cub Scout, Scout & 
Venture Scout sections
Outstanding Scouters – 1
Long Service Medal with 1 Star – 2
Long Service Medal – 3
Good Service Award – 2 

Chow Loi (62)
Honorary Secretary
The 17th Kowloon (La Salle) Group Committee

Our 75th Anniversary
  Our Annual Investiture
    Our Reunion

Our 75th Anniversary
  Our Annual Investiture
    Our Reunion
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Shanghai Old Boys Gathering

LSCOBA 2011 WINTER GOLF TOURNAMENT

The golfers’ interest to join our 
tournament was more encouraging 
on this occasion with 32 Old Boys 
teeing off on 2 December 2011 at the 
Huizhou Birds Golf Course (惠州候
鳥高爾夫球塲).  The clubhouse was 
completely refurbished recently, and 
with the blessing of Mother Nature 
again we had sunny blue sky and a 
moderate breeze to enjoy our day out.  
For the first time in our history, our 
“teaching-pro” Alvin Choi (97) finally 
decided to bite the bullet and played off 
“scratch” instead of his true handicap 
to compete with the other fellow Old 
Boys.  After the round, we all enjoyed 
the camaraderie amongst the fellow 
Old Boys with beer and laughter 
during lunch, and sang our school song 
following the prize presentation before 
heading back to Hong Kong.

The winners were as follows:

Champion Leonard Chu (83)

Second Michael Tang (76)

Third Michael Tse (75)

Best Score Leonard Chu (83)

Best Front 9 Ian Kwok (81)

Best Back 9 Tony Cheung (77)

Longest Drive Ian Kwok (81)

Nearest Pin Paulus Choi (78)

George Chan (78)

Henry Lam (83)

Leonard Chu (83)

Our sincere congratulations to Leonard 
Chu (83) for successfully defending his 
“doubles” by matching his personal best 
round of 5 over.  This also means that he 

was required to donate HK$2,250 to the 
golfers’ funds according to the La Salle 
golfers’ local rules.

I would like to thank my organising 
committee members Thomas Tung (77) 
and Ian Kwok (81) for their unfailing 
support in helping me to organise this 
event. 

The tentative date for the next golf event 
is 11 May 2012 to celebrate the 80th 
Anniversary of our Alma Mater.  Stay 
tuned.

Roger Wong (75) 

The Old Boys Shanghai chapter organised a 年夜飯 gathering 
which was attended by 10 Old Boys from different generations 
on 17 January 2012.  As usual, the night went with great 
sharing and fun.  To get in touch with the Old  Boy Shanghai 
chapter,  please contact Jim Yip at jim.ks.yip@dtz.com.

Jim Yip (87)



La Salle College 80th Anniversary Titanium MasterCard
Following the launch of LSCOBA Visa Card in 2005, LSCOBA has recently rolled out a brand-new LSCOBA Titanium MasterCard.  
This credit card, with the exclusive designs featuring the 80th Anniversary of La Salle College, would only be available for 
applications received and processed in 2012.

For every principal card issued to new cardholder and every dollar spent on this card in 2012, Wing Hang Bank will donate $150 
and 0.3% of card spending respectively to LSCOBA, and would in turn be donated entirely to La Salle College 80th Anniversary 
Fund Raising Program.

Other benefits include:
- Perpetual Annual Fee Waiver
- Income Proof Waiver
- Welcome Gifts – LSCOBA Key Chain AND Cufflinks 
 (for first 500 cardholders only)
- 0.8% cash rebate on retail spending to cardholder

The new credit card application forms were mailed to Old Boys who have registered 
local mailing address with us.  Old Boys can also apply for the new card via the link 
http://www.lscoba.com/creditcard which will redirect to Wing Hang Bank website 
at which the online application can be found by scrolling down to the section of 
LSCOBA credit card.

For any enquiry on the card, please call the Customer Service Hotline of Wing Hang 
Bank at 2543 2223 or email to visa@lscoba.com.

Roger Lee (85)
Credit Card Subcommittee

Forensic Pathology Visit

On Saturday, 25 February 2012, 11 Old Boys and families, one teacher and 15 LSC 
students attended the visit to the Kwai Chung Public Mortuary to see the forensic 
pathologists at work.  A light drizzle added weight to the topic but the warm architectural 
décor of the building nicely camouflaged the inherent eeriness.  

Dr Hau Kong Lung, the Consultant Forensic Pathologist of the Department of Health, 
showed us the dissection workstations, the various laboratories, and the reception rooms 
where the public can identify bodies of the deceased.  This is followed by a powerpoint 
presentation of the work of the government’s forensic pathology division in helping 
the police to solve complicated criminal cases.  He explained in details the different 
techniques deployed in the process.  However not all cases can be solved and there are 
still cases remaining unsolved after many years.  Back in the 1980s they also helped 
to improve the design of folding tables so that no more toddlers are crushed to death.  
The La Salle College students were mesmerized by the extraordinary experience of 
a mortuary, a first time for many of them.

Gordon Fong (76)
Professional Network Subcommittee
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Remembering PE Master, Mr Chan Chau Mo
We are saddened to announce the death 
of Mr Chan Chau Mo, our PE Master, 
on 27 January 2012. Mr Chan had been 
suffering from diabetes, and was forced 
to take early retirement two years ago 
due to his deteriorating health. While ill 
and too weak to walk, Mr Chan still took 
time to come to some of the interschool 
volley ball competitions to offer support 
to his students. However, Mr Chan’s 
health took a turn for the worse in the last 
few months and he had to spend most of 
his time in hospital. Finally, Mr Chan’s 
early journey end came on 27 January 
and he is survived by Mrs. Chan who 
looks after their three young children 
aged between Primary 4 to Form 1 on a 
full time basis.

One of Mr Chan’s greatest concerns 
towards his last days was the livelihood 

of his wife and education funding for 
his three young children. Many Old 
Boys from different classes have been 
offering financial and family support to 
Mr Chan and his family over the past 
year or two. Should anyone wish to 
make a donation to the family, please 
contact the OBA Administrator Fanny at 
admin@lscoba.com or 2336 2985, and 
she can advise you on the donation 
details.

A memorial service for Mr Chan will 
be held in LSC on 17 March 2012 from 
6 pm to 7 pm. Further details will be 
provided in due course via the OBA 
website and Facebook page (La Salle 
Old Boys’ Ties).

Mark Huang (85)

It is with great sadness that Bill Cheng 
(87) passed away on 9 January 2012 after 
a courageous battle with illness. Bill is 
survived by his wife Cecily and three-year 
old son Brian. 

Born in Beijing, Bill joined LSC in F.1 in 
1982 after only three years in Hong Kong, 
quickly adapting to a new environment 
with English teaching medium. Bill is 

easy going and well liked by his classmates. It came as no 
surprise that Bill was particularly strong in Chinese, a rare suit 
in our days and he was a protégé of the then Chinese subject 
teacher Mr Tong Wun Sing ("Tong Sir"). After leaving LSC 
upon completion of Form 7, Bill completed his BBA degree at 
University of British Columbia, Canada in 1994, and MBA at 
The Chinese University of Hong Kong in 1999. 

Bill started his career at Swire Pacific as management trainee, 
taking on increasing responsibilities to the position of Executive 
Manager at Taikoo Motors in the late 1990's, and was a 

forerunner in marketing imported cars to the untapped Chinese 
market. Most recently, Bill was the inaugural Director and 
General Manager of Bentley China. During his tenure Bentley 
China grew from annual sale of over 30 cars in 2002 to over 
1,600 in 2011 with 18 dealers. It is Bentley's most profitable 
market in the world after US.

Outside of professional life, Bill was outgoing and enjoyed an 
active lifestyle. His "Work Smart, Play Hard" motto led to a 
variety of interests including travelling, scuba diving, stamp 
collecting and boardgaming. Bill was actively involved in 
charitable works and supported good cause for the disadvantaged. 
But above all, Bill was a family man and his dream was to travel 
around the world with his family.

Bill's intelligence, dedication to work, kindness and generosity 
will be deeply missed and remembered by friends and 
colleagues. 

May Bill rest in peace.

Hon Siu Yuen (87)

Obituary - Bill Cheng (87)

LSCOBA Souvenirs Special Sale
Thanks for all your overwhelming support, the OBA has sold more than 700 pieces of LSCOBA T-shirts and polo shirts, as well 
as 400 plus pieces of car badges over the past three years and only very limited stock now remains:

Car badge – 5 

LSCOBA Nike T-shirt – Grey special edition – L size – 2
LSCOBA Nike T-shirt – White with “LA SALLE” print – XL size – 17
LSCOBA Nike T-shirt – White with “LASALLIAN” print – XXL size – 2 

Mr Chan posing with our boys, the 1981 
Division 2 champion team. LSC was relegated 
to Division 2 in 1980 during Mr Chan's first 
year as coach in LSC. Mr Chan turned the team 
around in 1981 and we dominated the whole 
Division 2 to get promoted back to Division 
1. That year we also won a friendly match 
against DBS who was the reigning Division 1 
champion on their home ground. Brendan Lim 
(84) who was in the team fondly recalls singing 
the LSC school song inside DBS on the way out 
to Argyle Street after that memorable victory.

From now till 16 March 2012, we are offering a special sale - car badge at 
HK$450 each and T-shirts at HK$300 for two pieces, all with free delivery 
and WHILE STOCK LAST.

Interested parties please click http://www.lscoba.com/lscoba/souvenirs.html, 
fill in the order form and email us at souvenir@lscoba.com. 

Mr Chan posing with our boys, the 1981 



80th Anniversary Walkathon
22 April 2012, Sunday

Time : 8:30am to noon
Route  : Hong Kong Parkview to Tai Tam Reservoir 
  approx. 3.5km, normally takes around 2 hours to finish
Assembly Place : La Salle College
Transportation : Coaches will be provided round trip to Hong Kong Parkview and back to La Salle College

The LSC 80th Anniversary Walkathon is jointly organised by La Salle College, LSCPTA, La Salle College Old Boys’ Association 
and La Salle Foundation.  In addition to celebrating La Salle’s 80th Anniversary, the event aims to raise funds for the La Salle 
Foundation’s LSC 2020 Fund Raising Drive.  Not being a DSS school, La Salle has to be self-reliant and the funds received will 
support projects such as hiring of additional staff, purchasing of equipment, upgrading our physical and IT infrastructures and 
funding our cultural and sports teams.  

You are welcome to join on an individual, class, team or family basis.  To recognise your contribution and to make the event 
more exciting, prizes will be awarded for:

- the Team in the Most Attractive Uniform
- the Team with the Highest Donation
- the Largest Team (by number of team members) 
- the Best Photographer

For further information, please contact Alan Siu (77) at alan1111@netvigator.com.

Education Symposium
Mobile Learning – IT in the Teaching and Learning Process

http://symposium.lasalle.edu.hk

5 May 2012 at La Salle College
The objective of the symposium is to review and explore the integration of mlearning into the teaching and learning process. 
Through this forum, La Salle College and the La Salle College PTA aim to provide an information and communication platform 
in Hong Kong; an mlearning ‘Ideas Exchange’ for educators, teachers, parents, students and vendors.  It is hoped that the sub-
themes addressed throughout the forum by our keynote speakers, the various forums, workshops, symposia, papers, demonstrations, 
case studies, exhibitions, video-conferencing forums and booths, will excite, inform and engage attendees in conversations about 
mlearning and elearning, in the Hong Kong context.

The symposium will feature a broad range of mlearning related topics, such as mlearning in the classroom, ebooks, the digital 
revolution in schools, internet addiction, interactive learning, topics (in the form of workshops) from our partnering schools in 
Mainland China and Singapore, and from EDB’s Centers of Excellence (CoEs) as well as from pilot schools in Hong Kong. 
The topics and discussions covered in the symposium are designed to address teachers’ and parents’ issues on the integration of 
mlearning in schools, and to contribute to the overall broader discussion about the impact of IT and mlearning, mobile devices and 
social networking, on quality of life.  Join us to explore the latest developments, thoughts and trends in mlearning.

For further information, please contact Ms Eva Kwok at kwokngeva@gmail.com.

La Salle College 80th Jubilee Special
Come join the whole range of celebrations and

support your Alma Mater!

La Salle College 80th Jubilee SpecialLa Salle College 80th Jubilee Special



La Salle College 80th Anniversary Gala Dinner Invitation
12 May 2012 at The Hong Kong Convention and Exhibition Centre

Joseph’s Branch School on Chatham 
Road, Tsim Sha Tsui.  The remaining 
boys and new enrolments started on the 
12 January 1932, thus the 2011/2012 
academic year marks our 80th Jubilee.

The 80th Jubilee Gala Dinner, to be 
held on Saturday, 12 May at the Hong 
Kong Convention and Exhibition Centre 
will start with at least 80 tables.  The 
committee has a programme of fun 
and entertainment, an opportunity for 
nostalgia, and an avenue for photos.

The Gala Dinner will also be an 
opportunity for La Salle Foundation to 
seek your support as the College gears 
itself once again to be the envy of others 
as it refurbishes a building now some 30 
years old and which in places may be 
considered a little run-down.

I am sure you will be able to gather 12 
friends as we hope to expand our initial 
80 tables in multiples of 8.  This will be 
the last Jubilee Dinner until 2022, the 
90th Jubilee, so don’t miss out!

Our guests of honour will, given our 
predication to something more, be not one 
guest but eight guests: the 4 octogenarian 
teachers and the 4 octogenarian OBA 
Presidents (Brother Lawrence, Brother 
Alphonsus, Mr Henry Lau, Mr Chiu Siu 
Lai, Mr Hilton Cheong-leen, Hon. Mr 
Sonny Sales, Mr Maximo Cheng, and 
Mr Michael Chan.).  It will indeed be 
an honour to have some of the founding 
teachers and students celebrate this 80th 
Jubilee with us. 

Details are included in the Booking 
Form attached. If you have any queries 
please contact Miss Fanny Leung 
at the LSCOBA on 2336 2985 or 
2012galadinner@lscoba.com .

Sincerely

Rev. Bro. Steve Hogan 
Principal
80th Jubilee Steering Committee

Dear Old Boys, Parents, Friends, and 
Teachers (past and present),

It is both an honour and a pleasure 
on behalf of the 80th Jubilee Steering 
Committee of the SMC that I invite you to 
the 80th Jubilee Gala Dinner coordinated 
on our behalf by LSCOBA.

It was on the 6 December 1931 that the 
first 8 classes started at La Salle College 
Boundary Street, moving up from St. 

Table / Ticket Booking Form 

I / We, _______________________________________ (full name / company name), ____________________(OBA membership 
number, if applicable), would like to purchase the following tickets of the 80th Anniversary Gala Dinner:

Regular Individual Ticket @HK$1,380  No. of tickets _________ Total HK$________________

Regular Table of 12 pax Tickets @HK$15,600  No. of tables _________ Total HK$________________

LSCOBA Visa Card subscription on or before 
31 March 2012 of Individual Ticket @HK$1,311  No. of tickets _________ Total HK$________________

LSCOBA Visa Card subscription on or before 
31 March 2012 of Table of 12 pax Tickets @HK$14,820  No. of tables _________ Total HK$________________

Please direct debit my LSCOBA Visa Card / MasterCard (cardholder name: ________________________________________ )

Card no.  __________________________________________  expiry date (MM/YY) ____________ totaling HK$ __________

OR

I enclose a cheque (cheque no. _______________________) totaling HK$ ________________  for full payment of the tickets. 

For reconfirmation, my contact details are _________________________  (telephone)  ____________________________  (fax) 

and  _____________________________(email)
______________________________

(Signature)

Notes
1. All cheques should be made payable to “2012 Gala Dinner”.  
2. Please send your booking form and cheques to “80th Gala Dinner Booking Desk, c/o Miss Fanny Leung, La Salle College, 
 18 La Salle Road, Kowloon, Hong Kong”.
3. For enquiries, please e-mail 2012galadinner@lscoba.com or call Miss Fanny Leung at 2336 2985.

La Salle College 80th Anniversary Gala Dinner Invitation



Sponsorship for La Salle College 
80th Anniversary Gala Dinner

Over 1,000 guests, from junior students to successful senior graduates, some of whom returning from overseas, are expected to 
attend this grand celebration.  

The continuous support from you and your firms has made our School stand out amongst all the other schools.  We are writing 
to you all to solicit your kind patronage to the event in one or more of the following ways: 
1. sponsor prizes for the Lucky Draw
2. place an advertisement or a compliment note in the Gala Dinner Programme

The funds raised through the lucky draw tickets or the advertisements will go directly towards supporting the School’s future 
developments.  As an appreciation of your generosity, we will acknowledge your kind support in the Gala Dinner Programme.  
We believe that this is truly an excellent opportunity to gain exposure for your company, products and services to the audience of 
successful individuals and corporate clients.  

For inquiries, please send emails to 2012galadinner@lscoba.com or contact any of the following executives:

Fanny Leung
(Administrator of LSCOBA)

2336 2985 admin@lscoba.com

Thomas Wong
(Representative of LSCPTA)

9262 8500 wong.thomas@cwcccpa.com

Terence Mak
(Representative of LSCOBA)

9730 2110 terence@evman.com.hk

You may also visit our website at: http://web.lasalle.edu.hk/80th/index.html to find out more about La Salle College’s 
80th Anniversary celebrations.

We look forward to your generous support and to seeing you all on the 12 May 2012!

Yours sincerely,

Rev. Bro. Steve Hogan Willie C. Wong (Class of 1984)
Principal, La Salle College 80th Anniversary Gala Dinner Chairman

Advertisement Booking Form

I / We, ______________________________ (full name / company name), would like to purchase the following advertising space 
on the 80th Anniversary Gala Dinner Programme.

Size/Position Advertising Fee Bleed (WxH) Non-Bleed (WxH)

Centre Spread 4C HK$88,000 420 x 289 mm 390 x 259 mm

Back Cover 4C  HK$58,000 210 x 289 mm 180 x 259 mm

Inside Front Cover 4C HK$38,000 210 x 289 mm 180 x 259 mm

Inside Back Cover 4C HK$38,000 210 x 289 mm 180 x 259 mm

Full Page ROP 4C HK$12,000 210 x 289 mm 180 x 259 mm

Half Page ROP 4C HK$7,000 210 x 145 mm 180 x 130 mm

Please direct debit my LSCOBA Visa Card / MasterCard (cardholder name: ________________________________________ )

Card no.  __________________________________________  expiry date (MM/YY) ____________ totaling HK$ __________

OR

Enclosed is a cheque (cheque no.  ________________________ ) totaling HK$  ___________________ for full payment of the 
advertisement fee. 

For reconfirmation, my contact details are  _________________________  (telephone)  _____________________________ (fax) 

and  ____________________________ (email)
______________________

(Signature)

Notes
1. All cheques should be made payable to “2012 Gala Dinner”.  
2. Please send the booking form and cheque to “80th Gala Dinner Booking Desk, c/o Miss Fanny Leung, La Salle College, 
 18 La Salle Road, Kowloon, Hong Kong” on or before 31 March 2012.
3. Please contact Miss Fanny Leung at 2336 2985 for providing the design and layout of the advertisement.



Appeal from La Salle Foundation
La Salle College is evolving, but one thing remains unchanged: the De La Salle Brothers remain as dedicated as ever to 
provide quality education to all students.  This is a hallmark of their call, and they strive to provide the best educational 
facilities available in Hong Kong to students from all walks of life. 

Many of us call the current school premises the "New Building", yet with time flying what was once new is now serving 
students and teachers of La Salle College for a third decade.  There are more replacement and maintenance obligations 
coming as the infrastructure ages.  The above-standard air conditioning facilities in the hall, the lecture rooms and the gym 
are 30 years old! 

Many among us enjoyed the benefits of the facilities of this "new" campus.  The hard work and sacrifices put in by our 
predecessors enabled generations of Lasallians to enjoy facilities that few rivals can match.

With our current Principal Brother Steve leading strongly, La Salle will maintain its competitive edge as we set targets 
for 2020.  Demands on our boys are changing, and so La Salle must adapt by changing the content and manner in its 
teaching. 

We need to completely overhaul our IT facilities - efficiency is impaired, and the boys can only be expected to work at a 
fraction of their capabilities on computers.  This calls for a total re-wiring of the fibre optic backbone and an overhaul of 
the switching and wifi access points.  In time the School will also need to develop software and teaching aids to cater for 
the demands of the mid-21st century.  We will need to upgrade the audio and visual teaching facilities in classrooms. 

On the cultural front Lasallian success has come in leaps and bounds in interschool competitions.  No longer are we strong 
only in sports or athletics.  We will need to support the boys by making available musical instruments and bringing in 
experts to advance cultural development. 

All these call for resources, and resources which subvented schools like La Salle College do not generally have.  Even 
with the best financial planning we cannot meet development targets to help keep our boys abreast of the competition.  La 
Salle needs to develop a reserve so that our graduates up to 2020 and beyond will be able to compete for places in the best 
universities and colleges, and for the best placements in the increasingly competitive world. 

We Old Boys have enjoyed the benefits of a Lasallian education.  Now is the time to show the Brothers we care, and 
support their good work, and their plans for La Salle up to 2020.

The La Salle Foundation is a charity and all donations it receives are deductible for Hong Kong tax purposes.  The 
Foundation's 2020 Fund Raising Drive is designed to support La Salle College by raising HK$20 million to meet the 
demands for the coming decade. 

The Foundation's Work
Since its establishment in 1992, the Foundation has raised over HK$90 million under various fund raising drives for specific 
project initiatives.  Out of this, we have made donations and pledges to LSC and LSPS amounting to over HK$75 million 
to date, including:

- $8.4 million to LSC refurbishment projects
- $10 million for two rounds of refurbishing the track and field
- $45 million to redevelop LSPS
- $6 million to refurbish the LSC school entrance and offices in 2011
- $2 million to provide for additional teachers and education improvement initiatives under the Jubilee Fund with another  
	 $3 million pledged
- $2 million to refurbish the Brothers quarters
- $4.2 million for the LSC SIP that was completed in 2005 

How you can help
You can make a one-off donation now.  Simply draw a crossed cheque in favour of La Salle Foundation Limited and send 
it to 18 La Salle Road, Kowloon, Hong Kong. 

You can make a monthly donation, of say $888, for 12 months by post-dated cheques, or by credit card.  This will generate 
about $10,000 over a year.  We have attached a form to help you with this.

If you are willing, we encourage larger donations and will offer special recognition through commemoration in selected 
school facilities.  All donations of $50,000 or more can be recognised in this manner.  Do call Eric Pang at 9195 7802 if 
you are interested to know more.

The College aims to impart a human and Christian education to all students, and I appeal to your generosity to sustain LSC 
to educate future generations of La Salle boys.  Let's all chip in. 

Yours in La Salle,

Lester Huang 
Chairman
La Salle Foundation Limited



La Salle Foundation 
LSC 2020 Fund Raising Drive

888 Monthly Donation Program
I wish to support the La Salle Foundation LSC 2020 Fund Raising Drive by making a monthly pledge of the following 
amount for twelve (12) months:

 Monthly donation of $888 for the coming 12 months  (Total donation: $10,656)

 Monthly donation of $1,388 for the coming 12 months  (Total donation: $16,656)

 Monthly donation of $1,888 for the coming 12 months  (Total donation: $22,656)

The monthly donations will be paid via my Visa Credit Card to “La Salle College Old Boys’ Association Limited” and 
will commence once the payment instruction has been processed and set up.  The amount received will be transferred in 
full to the La Salle Foundation Limited for the LSC 2020 Fund Raising Drive.

How your Donations will be used
Please see the appeal from La Salle Foundation to see how your donations will be used to support LSC.

Recognition of your Generosity
To appreciate your generous donation, at the end of the 2020 Fund Raising Drive, LSC will arrange a suitable recognition 
of your name which will be publicly displayed in LSC. 

Tax Deductible Donation
The committed donations to La Salle Foundation Ltd are tax deductible.  The Foundation will issue TWO receipts, one 
for each financial year the donations will be made in.  TWO self-addressed receipt envelopes should be completed by the 
donor to facilitate posting of the two receipts.  Please return this form with the completed envelopes to the La Salle College 
Old Boys’ Association, 18 La Salle Road, Kowloon.  

Credit Card Authorisation Donation Method (please print clearly)

Card Type: LSCOBA Visa / LSCOBA MasterCard / Visa / MasterCard

My card no.:  /  / / Card Expiry (MM/YY): ____________

Name on Credit Card:  ________________________________ Authorised Signature: _____________________________
 (Same as that on credit card’s signature panel)

Donor’s Information 

Name:  __________________________________ Year of Graduation from LSC (if Old Boy):  ____________________

Contact Phone No.  ____________________________  Email Address  ________________________________________  

Correspondence Address:  ____________________________________________________________________________  

 Receipt not required for reduction of HK Taxable income   Receipt required 
 (Donor must complete two self-addressed return envelopes, or complete the return address below)

Name to be printed on receipts: ________________________________________________________________________
(if different from credit card name above)

Note: The personal data collected will be treated as strictly confidential and will be used only for credit card authorisation 
 with bank, receipts and possible communications with regards to LSC fund raising initiatives.

Official use  Monthly donation $  _______ x 12 = $  ________

 Starting month / year:  ___  FY 2012/13: Mths  ____  Amt: $  _________

Verified by:  ______   Date: _________   Ending month / year:  ____  FY 2013/14: Mths  ____  Amt: $  _________  

Receipt postage address: 

To:  ____________________________________________ To:  ___________________________________________

  ____________________________________________   ___________________________________________

  ____________________________________________   ___________________________________________

  ____________________________________________   ___________________________________________



Foldable Umbrella
$80

80th anniversary 
windbreaker
$180

Chest Size 
XS 41”
S  43”
M 45”
L 48”
XL 50½”

Shoe bag
$50

80th Anniversary Souvenir Sale Day
A special LSC 80th Anniversary souvenir sale day is scheduled as follows:

25 March 2012 from 11am to 4pm 

Room 107, 1/F, La Salle College
Souvenirs from LSCOBA such as car badges and Nike T-shirts will also be on sale at a discount.  

Only while stock last so don't miss this excellent chance to own some unique souvenirs of this 
memorable celebration!

Lapel Pin - 
Jewelised
Version
$80

Necktie
$150

Crono
“All Blacks”
Version
$500

Crono
“Red-n-purple”
Version
(Limited Edition)
Reserve Price $880

Cufflinks
$150

Backpack
$280

Polo Shirt -
white
$100

Coffee Mug
$20

Chest Size
XS 34”
S 36”
M 38”
L 40”
XL 42”
XXL 44”




